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Individuals	and	businesses	who	own	registered	trademarks	in	Canada,	or	are	
considering	registering	their	trademarks	in	Canada,	should	be	aware	that	major	
changes	to	trademark	laws	in	Canada	will	be	taking	effect	as	of	June	of	2019.			

These	changes	relate	to	the	Canadian	government’s	decision	in	2014	to	begin	to	take	steps	towards	Canada	
ra<fying	and	implemen<ng	certain	interna<onal	intellectual	property	law	trea<es.		The	idea	was	to	make	
Canadian	laws	and	prac<ces	more	consistent	with	global	prac<se.		At	the	same	<me	as	this,	the	government	
introduced	amendments	to	its	exis<ng	intellectual	property	legisla<on	to	allow	for	this	consistency.
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This Client Advisor is a general discussion of the matters discussed in it and should not be 
relied upon as legal advice. If you require legal advice we would be pleased to discuss with 
you the issues raised by this Client Advisor in the context of your particular circumstance.
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Some	of	the	key	changes	that	registered	
Canadian	trademark	holders,	or	poten<al	
Canadian	trademark	holders,	should	be	
aware	of,	are	as	follows:	

1.	The	Nice	Classifica<on	system	will	be	
used	for	the	descrip<on	and	classifica<on	
of	goods	and	services	included	in	all	new	
trademark	applica<ons	and	exis<ng	
registra<ons.		This	will	impact	the	
technical	way	that	applica<ons	are	made	
both	on	an	ini<al	applica<on	and	on	a	
renewal,	but	it	will	also	impact	the	cost	of	
registra<ons	as	the	filing	fees	and	renewal	
fees	for	trademarks	
will	be	separately	
billed	for	each	class	of	
goods	and	services	
covered	in	them.			As	
a	result,	if	you	are	
considering	filing	a	
trademark	
registra<on	which	is	
<ed	to	mul<ple	levels	
of	wares	and	service	
or	you	are	a	holder	of	
a	trademark	
registra<on	which	is	
<ed	to	mul<ple	levels	
of	wares	and	services	that	is	coming	up	
for	renewal	in	the	next	few	years,	you	may	
wish	to	apply/renew	your	trademark	now	
before	the	amendments	come	into	force	
to	save	on	filing	fees.	

2.	There	will	no	longer	be	the	need	to	
iden<fy	the	date	of	first	use	of	a	
trademark	in	Canada	in	a	new	applica<on	
or	to	file	a	declara<on	of	use	to	secure	
registra<on.	This	is	a	major	change	from	
past	prac<ce.	

3.	There	will	now	be	the	poten<al	to	use	
the	Madrid	Agreement	to	file	applica<ons	
in	certain	foreign	countries,	through	a	
single	applica<on	origina<ng	from	
Canada.	This	will	be	of	significant	interest	
to	businesses	who	are	looking	to	expand	
interna<onally.	

4.	There	will	be	a	much	broader	defini<on	
of	what	may	qualify	as	“trademarks,”	
including	a	word,	design,	colour,	3D	shape,	
hologram,	moving	image,	sound,	scent,	
taste,	texture	and	other	such	signs.		

5.	The	term	of	protec<on	for	trademarks,	
both	on	an	ini<al	applica<on	and	on	a	
renewal,	is	being	reduced	from	15	to	10	
years.		(This	coincides	with	the	standard	
term	of	protec<on	in	many	other	
countries,	such	as	the	United	States.)	


